

EXAMEN D'ADMISSION EN CLASSE DE MATURITE PROFESSIONNELLE

ENGLISH SERIE A | 11 MARS 2020

Nom	Enseignant	Joël Berthold
Prénom		

Répartition des points

Note	e obtenue		
Total		1	50
Ш	Compréhension de texte	/	10
II	Vocabulaire	/	10
I	Grammaire	/	30
		 , г	

Moyens autorisés : aucun

Travail : stylo ou encre sur les feuilles de données.

Temps à disposition : 45 minutes

I. GRAMMAIRE

Entourez la réponse correcte. Il n'y a qu'une seule réponse correcte par numéro.

/6

Dans les questions 7 à 30, il y a toujours 3 propositions et une seule bonne réponse par numéro. Soulignez la réponse correcte.

PRÉSENT

John can't come now. He is (7) making / makes / make a cake.

He (8) go/ goes / is going to work five days a week.

They generally (9) leave / leaves / are leaving some meat for the dog.

You (10) is writing / are writing / write a letter to your mother at the moment.

She is on the sofa, she (11) reads / read / is reading a book.

I (12) do not go / does not go /am not going to the gym every day.

/6

PASSÉ

She (13) walked / was walking/ were walking down the street, when she (14) saw / was seeing/ were seeing her mother.

Coral and John (15) read / was reading / were reading a book when the phone (16) rang/was ringing/were ringing.

What (17) did you do / have you done / were you doing yesterday evening at 9pm?

/5

FUTUR

On Thursday, they (18) will travel / are travelling / are going to travelling to India by plane .

They are playing so badly today, they (19) won't win/ are not winning / are not going to win the match.

It's very cold in the living room, I (20) will put / am putting/ am going to put the radiator on.

What are you going to do this afternoon? I (21) will play / am playing / am going to play tennis with Henry at 2pm.

ARTICLES INDÉFINIS (a, an, some, any)

We don't have (22) a / some / any ice cream.

Do we need (23) a / some / any bottle of wine?

You can have (24) a / an / any orange.

Aren't there (25) an / any / some chips?

/4

How (26) a lot of / many / much is this? It's ten dollars.

I've got (27) a lot of / many / much money.

There are (28) a few / a little/ any shops near the university.

Hurry up! We only have (29) a few / any / a little time before the bus leaves.

There aren't (30) much / many / a lots of car parks in the centre of Oxford.

/5

II. VOCABULAIRE

Complétez les phrases à l'aide des mots de la liste ci-dessous. On ne peut pas utiliser deux fois le même mot. 5 mots ne devront pas être utilisés.

- 1) Yesterday, we saw a lot of _____at the zoo.
- 2) Look at me! I need to take a ______.
- 3) I have finished reading this book.
- 4) He often _____ the car engine a long time after stopping the car.
- 5) She likes her brother-in-law (beau-frère). He is very ______. 6) He is an _____.
- 7) My dog always _____ when it sees a cat.
- 8) He always _____his wallet.
- 9) The _____ grows wheat.
- 10) A _____ coat in winter can be very useful.

/10

III. COMPREHENSION DE TEXTE

Lisez le texte et entourez la réponse correcte pour chaque question.

In the beginning, there was no light in the world, because an old magician kept it hidden in a box inside his house. Raven, who was always hungry, didn't like the darkness because it was difficult to find food. One day he was looking for food near the old magician's house. He heard a voice saying, "I have a box, and inside this box is another box, and inside this there is another box, and inside the smallest box is all the light in the world." Raven decided to steal the light.

Raven waited until the old man's daughter went down to the river to collect water. Just as she was dipping *(plongea)* her basket into the river, he changed himself into a *hemlock needle (aiguille de ciguë). The needle floated into her basket. When the girl drank some water, she swallowed *(avala)* Raven too.

Inside the girl's belly (*le ventre de la jeune fille*), Raven took the form of a human baby. He grew and grew, and in time, she gave birth to a funny looking child with black eyes and a big nose. The old man loved his grandson so much that he gave in to the child's every wish. Raven became spoilt and greedy. He was bored with all his toys, and wanted to play with the box that held the light. Finally, the grandfather opened the box and tossed (*lança*) the glowing ball of light to Raven.

As soon as Raven caught the light, he immediately changed into his bird form. Holding the light in his beak, he flew up the chimney hole into the dark world. The magician was angry. He wanted to get the light back into his box. He flew after Raven.

The light was heavy in Raven's beak, and he was getting tired. The magician was coming closer. Raven decided to break off some pieces of the light and threw them into the sky. They became the stars. The magician was still coming closer, so Raven broke off another piece of the light and threw it into the sky. It became the moon. Finally, Raven became so tired that he tossed the last and biggest piece of the light into the sky. It became the sun; and that is how daylight came to the world.

^{*} hemlock needle: the needle-shaped leaf of an evergreen tree

1 Where did the magician keep the light?

- a. In a hole in the ground
- b. In a box in his house
- c. In a basket in a tree

2 Why didn't raven like the darkness?

- a. He couldn't see where he was going.
- b. It was not easy to find something to eat.
- c. He couldn't see colours.

3 What did Raven decide to do?

- a. Steal the light.
- b. Marry the magician's daughter.
- c. Hide inside the magician's box.

4 What did Raven first change himself into in order to do that?

- a. A human baby
- b. A bird
- c. A hemlock needle

5 The magician's daughter gave birth to a ...

- a. A baby
- b. A raven
- c. A hemlock needle

6 What kind of child did Raven become?

- a. Kind and generous
- b. Spoilt and greedy
- c. Polite and shy

7 How did Raven get the light?

- a. The box broke and the light fell out.
- b. He took it when the grandfather wasn't looking.
- c. The grandfather opened the box and gave it to him.

8 What did Raven do when he had the light?

- a. He cried," I have the light!"
- b. He ran through the forest.
- c. He flew up the chimney hole.

9 Why did the magician fly after Raven?

- a. He wanted to get the light from Raven.
- b. He wanted to win the race.
- c. He wanted to help Raven.

10 How did the stars, moon, and sun get into the sky?

- a. Raven said," Let there be light."
- b. The light was too heavy, so Raven broke off some pieces and threw them into the sky.
- c. The light fell out of Raven's beak and broke into pieces.